
FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION 
WASHINGTON 

 
    OFFICE OF THE 

ACTING CHAIRWOMAN                  August 6, 2021 
 

 
The Honorable Joshua Hawley  
United States Senate  
212 Russell Senate Office Building  
Washington, DC 20510  

Dear Senator Hawley:  

Thank you for your letter in support of Garrett Hawkins, President of the Missouri Farm 
Bureau, for an appointment to serve on the Precision Agriculture Connectivity Task Force.  As 
you know, the Task Force is a federal advisory committee that provides advice and 
recommendations to the Commission on accelerating the deployment of broadband Internet 
access service on unserved agriculture land to promote precision agriculture.  Please be assured 
that we will carefully consider your recommendation and Mr. Hawkins’ strong credentials as the 
Commission reviews the nominations for the Task Force and its working groups.    

Thank you for taking the time to share your recommendation.  Please let me know if I can 
be of any further assistance.  

Sincerely, 

 
Jessica Rosenworcel 
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WASHINGTON 
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ACTING CHAIRWOMAN                  August 6, 2021 
 

 
The Honorable Roy Blunt 
United States Senate  
260 Russell Senate Office Building  
Washington, DC 20510  

Dear Senator Blunt:  

Thank you for your letter in support of Garrett Hawkins, President of the Missouri Farm 
Bureau, for an appointment to serve on the Precision Agriculture Connectivity Task Force.  As 
you know, the Task Force is a federal advisory committee that provides advice and 
recommendations to the Commission on accelerating the deployment of broadband Internet 
access service on unserved agriculture land to promote precision agriculture.  Please be assured 
that we will carefully consider your recommendation and Mr. Hawkins’ strong credentials as the 
Commission reviews the nominations for the Task Force and its working groups.    

Thank you for taking the time to share your recommendation.  Please let me know if I can 
be of any further assistance.  

Sincerely, 

 
Jessica Rosenworcel 
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